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PRESS RELEASE 
May 6, 2022 

911 CALL LEADS TO LOCATION OF SEXUAL BATTERY VICTIM 
 

Gulf County Sheriff Mike Harrison announces the arrest of Deondray Fisher (44) of 
Wewahitchka.  Fisher was arrested by Gulf County Sheriff’s Office (GCSO) Investigators 
yesterday, May 5th, and charged with Sexual Battery, False Imprisonment and Tampering 
with a Victim.   

The investigation began after the Bay County Sheriff’s Office contacted the GCSO 
regarding a possible kidnapping that occurred within their jurisdiction.  Based on their 
investigation, the victim in the case was in the Wewahitchka area and with Fisher.  The 
GCSO was actively canvassing an area in Wewahitchka when a 911 call was received by 
the GCSO Communications Center at approximately 2:00 AM.  A male was heard 
screaming in the background of the call and the 911 operator was able to determine that 
the call was in the 400 block of Williamsburg Road.  When the deputy arrived, the victim 
and Fisher were located. 

Through an investigation it was determined that Fisher originally contacted the victim in 
Bay County and ultimately drove her to a location in Wewahitchka, where he forced the 
victim to have sex.  An interview conducted with the victim, and one with Fisher, led 
investigators to secure a search warrant to search the property where the offense occurred.  
Investigators collected several pieces of physical evidence that substantiated the victim’s 
statement.  Fisher remains incarcerated at the Gulf County Detention Facility.  
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